

Steynton Road, Milford Haven SA73 1AE



Heol Steynton, Aberdaugleddau SA73 1AE

14th September 2018

Dear Parent/Carer

We have had another positive and busy week here at Milford Haven School, which ended with a celebration of selected pupils Hot Chocolate Friday today for those who have gone above and beyond.

Thank you to all those pupils that have embraced the three school rules this week ensuring that they come to school Ready and are being Respectful and Safe. We are constantly reminding pupils of these basic expectations in order for them to engage with school positively and reach their full potential. We really appreciate the support from home in reiterating these very important messages, which will serve students well in their lives beyond school and education.

Thank you to all those that attended the Royal British Legion book launch last week of "We Will Remember Them" here at Milford Haven School. It was lovely to welcome so many people into the school and promote a fantastic book relating to our rich local history.

On Tuesday we saw online that PATCH had put out a plea on their social media asking urgently for much needed supplies as they were running extremely low on many items. Our Head Boy and Deputy Head Girl responded to this plea and purchased some essentials to donate to PATCH on behalf of the school. It is great to see our senior prefect team already making positive connections within the local community, da iawn both of you.

Congratulations to Mr Edwards who completed Ironman Wales last weekend, raising over £1000 for Princes Gate Trust and Noahs Ark! An incredible achievement and a lot of money raised for two great causes. Good luck to our business manager Mrs Hicks who this coming weekend is due to complete the Swansea 10k! A lot of our staff are setting incredible examples for our students by taking on so many great personal challenges this year- Da iawn!

Well done to Leon Davies who took part in the Special Olympics Mencap gala in Swansea recently- he achieved 1 gold, 1 silver & 1 bronze medal. An excellent achievement.

We are very excited to have teamed up with Sunset Cinema at The Torch to be able to host a showing of 'The Greatest Showman' (sing-a-long) on the school field (in the Steynton Hall if raining). The event will take place next Friday on the 21st September at 8pm, full details can be found on the Torch website and will also be shared on our school facebook page. All profits from this event will go to Milford Haven School, to help us develop more engaging resources and creative learning environments for your children. We hope to see lots of you there for what I am sure will be a fantastic evening. *Please follow our facebook page 'Milford Haven School'*.

ALN coffee mornings will be returning this year starting next Friday on September 21st from 9.30am-10.30am, and the same as last year they will run on a fortnightly basis. All parents and carers of pupils that have any additional learning needs are invited to attend our coffee mornings, this is a very relaxed and informal opportunity to access our ALNCO as well as other school staff and professionals that can offer practical help and advice in ensuring your children are supported to reach their full potential. We often have guests attend these coffee mornings to offer specialist advice, we will let you know in advance on our school social media when external agencies and professionals are due to attend.

Our House system is up and running, and yesterday we held our first House Assemblies of this year which also doubled up as elections for the House Council. Two pupils from each year group will be selected to represent their peers, we look forward to announcing who the representatives will be for each house next week.

Headteacher Prifathro Ms C A Morris

Associate Headteacher
Pennaeth Cysylltiol
Mr D John

Assistant Headteachers
Penaethiaid Cynorthwyol
Mrs E Kedward
Mr J Letten
Mrs M Griffiths
Miss J Reynolds

Business Manager Rheolwr Fusnes Mrs J Hicks

Tel: 01646 690021 Fax: 01646 696600

admin@milfordhavenschool.co.uk www.milfordhavenschool.co.uk

Ms Ceri-Ann Morris Headteacher